
Safety Advisory Committee Report to Academic Senate 
February 12th, 2025 (Committee Meeting Date January 15, 2025) 

 

Announcements:  
• The BC campus is an open campus.  If anyone sees ICE on campus, please report this to college 

safety or the president’s office.  They should not go into any classrooms but could go into 
common open areas like the dining commons. 

• Campus gates were approved and will be going up very soon.  These will be built by our welding 
department students led by Jeremy Statt. 

• Campus Sworn Officers Update: The outside vendor provided the draft report in early January 
and the final is expected to be complete in mid-January.  The report will be reviewed with the 
college president and then expected to be taken to the board of trustees in February. 
 

Completed Items: 
• Trouble tickets from the shakeout were addressed by Information Technology at the district 

office.  Notifications were missed because users were not logged into their computers.   
 

Upcoming Items:  
• Campus Sworn Officers Update: See announcement above. 
• Emergency Response Procedures: Planning is underway for additional indoor and outdoor PA 

systems, and updated texting system for emergency mass notifications.  This is needed to ensure 
the entire campus, including bathrooms, are covered.   

• Permanent campus wide cameras are planned to be up and running prior to the Fall 2025 
semester. 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted,  

Roy Allard, Faculty Co-Chair 
Joe Grubbs, Administrative Co-Chair 
Justin Kelly, Classified Co-Chair 
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